
June 25, 2021 
 
Dear Residents, Families and Staff: 
 
We had beautiful weather for our Father’s Day event in the Memorial Garden 
Tent last weekend.  It was so nice to see our resident “Fathers” and meet their 
families.  It was fun to celebrate yet another special event together again!  The 
decorations, including ties, boots, fishing nets and mason jars with nuts and bolts, 
were so clever and added to the festive atmosphere. Hot dogs, chips, beer and 
cupcakes were the perfect treats.  Many thanks to Gary Ladeau and his fellow 
decorators for adding a special touch to the event!  
 
Personal Care Residents – Memorial Garden Tent Event:  
On Thursday July 1st, Dunwoody Village will host a Happy Hour in the tent from 2-
3:30 pm for our residents residing in Personal Care.  Please come join us for food, 
drinks, and live entertainment! Michael Crawford will be playing his violin with 
oldies music, so please come out and hear him play! 
 
Covid-19 Vaccination to be Mandated for Employees: 
In order to be fully transparent, employees have been notified that Dunwoody 
Village will adopt a mandatory COVID-19 vaccination policy upon full FDA 
approval of the vaccine.  Upon implementation of the policy, we will provide a 
reasonable window of time to comply (including ample time to process valid 
accommodation requests for medical or religious exemptions).  Dunwoody Village 
continues to offer on-site vaccinations.  We have also announced, effective 
immediately, that Dunwoody Village will only hire applicants who have received 
at least the first round of the Pfizer or Moderna vaccine, or the single dose 
Johnson & Johnson vaccine.   
 
Construction Update: 
The main activity on the job this week is the continuation of drying-in roof area 
and completing wall sheathing.  Once the sheathing is installed, a liquid water-
resistant membrane is applied.  This application is the blue “paint” product you 
can see in some areas.  Inside the building, masonry walls are being built around 
the new kitchen and mechanical room areas, and door frames and interior metal 
stud framing are being installed. 
 
The West Country House connector hallway opening is delayed because 
occupancy approval was not granted by the township upon inspection on 
Thursday June 24th. The needed modifications will be made by Tuesday June 29th 
and we will host a ribbon cutting ceremony for residents of West Country House  
at 10am on Wednesday June 30th.  We are sorry for the delay! 



 
WCH Changes – Meals & Mail: 
With the delayed opening of the West Country House connector hallway, free 
meal delivery will now be discontinued to WCH on June 30th.  Tuesday June 29th is 
the last date of free meal delivery.  Coffee and Danish service will no longer be 
provided to the WCH after June 30th.  Although U.S. postal mail will continue to be 
delivered, memos and in-facility mail will be placed in the Lobby Mailboxes 
beginning July 1st.  
  
Dunwoody Village Annual Report: 
The Dunwoody Village 2020 Annual Report is now available and can be picked up 
outside the Marketing Office.  Congratulations to Elaine Kaiser and the Marketing 
Team for producing such a creative and informative publication!  Don’t just look 
at the front cover…feel it!  
 
Mask Reminder & No Common Area Visitation: 
Please remember that it is the policy of Dunwoody Village that all residents are 
required to wear properly fitted masks while in the common areas.  Visitors to  
Dunwoody must complete COVID-19 screening prior to entry and must wear 
masks inside; visitors are not permitted to congregate in any of the common 
areas.  Vaccinated residents and staff who are not working with residents, may 
remove masks outdoors on our campus.  
 
Meal Options: 
A few residents have had questions about the expiration date for meal options. 
All meal options have an extended expiration date of September 30, 2021.  
 
Town Meetings June 30th: 
Our second quarter Town Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, June 30th.  A 
meeting will be held in the Memorial Garden Tent at 11:00 a.m. (no 1970 
broadcast), and in the auditorium at 2:00 p.m. which will be broadcast on Channel 
1970.  The agenda is the same for both meetings. Attendance is limited; tickets 
can be obtained through Kayla McFadden, Marketing: 610-723-4601 or 
kmcfadden@dunwoody.org.  Due to limited seating, Care Center residents are 
asked to view the 2:00 p.m. Town Meeting via Channel 1970. 
 
 
 
Best regards, 
Maureen 

mailto:kmcfadden@dunwoody.org

